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PUBLIC NOTICE OF MAKING COMMUNITY AMENITY LOCAL LAW 2023

Notice is given, pursuant to section 71 of the Local Government Act 2020, that at its meeting held on 21 June 2023 Port Phillip City Council resolved to make the Community Amenity Local Law 2023 applying throughout the municipal district.
The Local Law will take effect from 1 August 2023.
The purpose of this Local Law is to provide for the peace, order, and good governance of the City of Port Phillip, in a manner that:
· supports and enables the delivery of Council’s core strategies and policies
· is practical and safe to implement
· reflects the value our community places on liveability and amenity
· responds to known and foreseeable amenity issues
· recognises the value of a partnered approach to managing the amenity of the municipality and
· supports Council’s role as a regulator and enforcement agency by ensuring the local laws are necessary, consistent, compliant, enforceable, accessible, efficient, accountable, transparent, current and lawful.

A copy of the Local Law may be inspected at Council Offices:

· St Kilda Town Hall: 99a Carlisle Street St Kilda (8.30 am to 5 pm Monday to Friday)
· Port Melbourne Town Hall: 333 Bay Street Port Melbourne (12 pm to 4 pm Monday, Tuesday and Friday)
The Local Law may also be viewed on Council’s website www.portphillip.vic.gov.au 

Chris Carroll
Chief Executive Officer
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